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December 8, 2022

OXNARD

Board of Supervisors
County of Ventura
800 5. Victoria Avenue
Ventura, CA 93009

Dear Board Members:

I wish to respectfully request that the wedding room be named in honor of retiring County Clerk and

Recorder Mark Lunn.

Since he was first elected in 2o7o, Mr. Lunn has worked tirelessly for the people of Ventura County as

our County Clerk and Recorder. His public service began many years before that, when he became the
youngest police officer in the nation in 1972 upon joining the California State Police. He has also served

as Assistant Chief in the Callfornia Highway Patrol; Chief of Staff for former Ventura County Supervisor

Peter Foy; and a member of the Thousand Oaks Planning Commission, Regional Defense Partnership for
the 21st century (RDP-21), Ventura County Area Housing Authority Board of Directors, Many Mansions,

and Lutheran Social Services of Southern California.

For the decades Mark Lunn has committed to serving the public and making a difference in our

community, I feel it is only fitting to name the wedding room the "Mark A. Lunn Wedding Room." Also,

please understand that this is a request from me as an individual and is not based upon any Council

action or recommendation.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

g+*W
Bryan A. MacDonald
Mayor Pro Tem, City of Oxnard


